
  

 

April 2020 

Serving LGBT Catholics Since 1974 

Spirituality, Equality and Justice: Nurtured in a Welcoming Catholic Community 
DignityUSA envisions and works for a time when Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender Cath-
olics are affirmed and experience dignity through the integration of their spirituality with their 

sexuality, and as beloved persons of God participate fully in 
     all aspects of life within the Church and Society. 

Miscellaneous Updates 
 

 Rumor control:  Dignity Detroit HAS NOT  

   Disbanded.  We are alive and will live on!!! 

 We have checked with Park Place, and as 

long as the ban of  gatherings of  more than 

25 people is lifted, WE WILL HAVE our 

Anniversary Dinner Dance on Saturday, 

May 16th. 

 Due to the number of  volunteers available 

from other organizations, Dignity will not 

be assisting at the Capuchin Soup Kitchen 

during April. 



  

 

Page  2                            April 2020               Volume 45   Issue 11 

 
 

       

         

 
 

April 

   5th — Palm Sunday 
 
 12th — Easter Sunday 
        
   19th — 2nd Sunday of Easter; 
                    Council meeting at 
          4:30 in the 
          Gathering area  
                    (tentative) 
 26th — 3rd Sunday of Easter 

Membership Incentive Program Continues 

The leadership team of  Dignity Detroit instituted a Membership Incentive 

Program effective July, 2018.  If  you become a member or renew your 

membership in Dignity Detroit in any given month, you will become eligible to 

win a $25.00 gift card.  All names of  new members or renewed members in a 

given month, that appear on the National Roster we receive around the 15th of  

the following month, will be put in a hat and one individual will be chosen.  If  

you have been thinking of  becoming a member or have simply forgotten to 

renew your membership, wait no longer.  New and renewed memberships can 

be completed at https://www.dignityusa.org/join 
 

Our Winner for February:   Matthew M. 

      

For Your Reference 

                Fiscal Year Budget Performance   FY19 Year-to-Date Results 

Year-to-date Budgeted Liturgy Support  $7,929  Kroger Community Rewards       $80.18 

Year-to-date Actual Liturgy Support  $9,232  Amazon Smile           $62.34 

Over/(Shortfall)         $1,303.00      

        Total Community $$ received $142.52 
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“Personal Reflection”  

by Carolyn                                                               
 

At a time when the whole world is upside down because of  a 

dangerous pandemic, as vice president/liturgy coordinator of  

Dignity Detroit, a local organization for LGBTQIA Catholics, I have 

a difficult dilemma to attend to closer to home. Archbishop 

Vigneron’s recent initiative, “Unleashing the Gospel”, which has 

laudable goals, and is involving Catholics in the Archdiocese in many 

dynamic ways, has begun a new phase – this one includes “ministry 

to persons with same sex attraction”. Bishop Gerard Battersby, on 

behalf  of  the Archbishop, invited our president to a meeting in late 

January in a letter sent to our organization’s post office box. Frank 

asked that I be invited, and a date was set. Soon, it became clear that 

the new program was actually an old program, Courage/Encourage, 

which is, more or less, a support group, using 12 steps, for persons 

with “same sex attraction” who wish to remain celibate. Education 

for the priests of  the diocese on January 8, involved testimony from 

a reformed man who said he had sex with 1,000 other men – the 

textbook definition of  a sex addict. Not the description of  a typical 

LGBTQI individual. Courage may be what some persons would find 

helpful, but, many would not find a therapeutic group necessary. 

This does not constitute pastoral care. The Courage initiative has been 

attempted before in the archdiocese, with minimal success.  

 

 

Continued on  Page 4 
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Continued from Page 3 

In our 46 years as a Chapter, Dignity Detroit has become a 

parish, and even more, a faith community for persons who want 

to worship together as the whole people they are, without feeling 

they had to hide in any way who they are—baptized creations of  

God, with dignity and self-respect. Yes, today, since much of  

society has come to know LGBTQI persons as accepted 

members of  society, it is now possible that there are parishes in 

the Archdiocese that actively welcome all people. Some are those 

where our presiders of  many years minister, and they have been 

extremely supportive of  us. For many of  our Dignity Detroit 

community members this is the only church home they have 

known for decades. Closing the opportunity for Dignity Detroit 

to worship together as a group on Sunday, as they have for 46 

years, and forbidding priests to say Mass for us, as they have in a 

recent letter to all the priests of  the Archdiocese, is like the 

abrupt closing of  a parish. We have seen in the AOD the pain 

and turmoil caused by parish closures over the years. I, myself, 

was affected by the closure/forced merger of  St. Alexander in 

Farmington Hills and St. Bede in Southfield. If  it were possible 

to take an accurate survey of  the former parishioners of  these 

two parishes, I suspect it would be found that a sizable number 

no longer go to church. I personally know many of  them…. 

 

Continued on Page  5 
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I came to Dignity Detroit in 1998, after it had moved from Most Holy 

Trinity in Detroit to Sacred Heart chapel at Marygrove College, thanks 

to the generous support of  the IHM Sisters. I came the first time 

because I had heard about it, worked with a few of  the members in the 

Archdiocese AIDS Ministry Forum, and thought it would be good for 

my young gay friend. He never came back, but I did – every Sunday for 

these many years. I had worked in parish ministry (a good progressive 

parish), been seminary-educated in pastoral ministry, but I had never 

seen a congregation where everyone chose to be there, sang joyously, 

participated fully, and embraced each other with true affection, because 

they had all gone through the same journey. Despite my age I was 

barely out to myself, but instinctively knew that these were my people. 

Like most of  the people at Dignity, I had struggled to reconcile my 16 

years of  Catholic education-informed faith with what I reluctantly 

accepted as my sexuality. As I am 73 years old now, there was not much 

accurate or positive information available when I was growing up. The 

stereotypes did not resemble me. Despite recognizing this about myself  

in college, I just decided to ignore that part of  myself, and throw 

myself  into my job at a hospital. Having a community of  others like me 

eventually allowed me to accept myself  and recognize that this is how 

God had decided I would live my life. In the latter part of  my life, I am 

finally able to reveal myself  to new people and groups as I am, 

including becoming a Religious Sisters of  Mercy Associate last fall. I 

have been welcomed with open arms. All around me I saw others on 

this same journey. Some have shared their lives with a partner, and now 

spouse, for 30 + years. Their love for each other was no less genuine 

than that of  heterosexual couples, and expressed itself  in generosity for 

each other, and the community. We have made many charitable 

contributions in a variety of  ways, the very definition of  generativity.  

Continued on Page  6 
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In our community, we have people who are straight, gay, 

transgender. They range in age from 5 to 91 years of  age. Some are 

celibate by choice or circumstances or because they are in vowed 

religious life. Others are partnered, or single. Some are parenting 

children. There is no questionnaire to complete at the door. We 

cannot go back to that place where we feel shame for who we are. 

We refuse to feel unworthy of  full membership in our Catholic 

Church, where we were baptized and received sacraments, and 

served the poor and each other. In my own case, I had to seriously 

look at all the sources of  moral decision-making: scripture, the 

Church’s tradition, experts in secular fields of  medicine, 

psychology, ethics and, finally, my life experiences. After extensive 

prayer, study, and soul-searching, I had to conclude, with my 

conscience as a guide, that what the Church taught in this matter 

was not correct, outdated, and even harmful. The teaching of  the 

Church in Human Sexuality, and, in particular, homosexuality, is in 

need of  updating in light of  current knowledge. The natural law 

model as used has been found to be limited in its application as 

new discoveries are made. Well-qualified Catholic scholars who 

tried to advance this study were silenced and censured. Ultra-right 

wing social media contributors notwithstanding, the truth will not 

be silenced or “leashed” forever.  
 

Continued on Page 7 
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   Continued from Page 6 

Dignity, as a national organization, has been around for over 50 

years. There are chapters in many cities. Their Statement of  

Position and Purpose states that “We believe that gay, lesbian, 

bisexual, transgender, queer and intersex Catholics in our diversity 

are members of  Christ’s mystical body, numbered among the 

People of  God” and “We believe that gay, lesbian, bisexual, 

transgender, queer and intersex persons can express their sexuality 

and gender identities and expressions in a manner that is 

consonant with Christ’s teaching”. There is part of  the church 

teaching which, while we accept it, we cannot in good conscience 

agree with. The national organization, Dignity USA has been of  

invaluable assistance to us in this situation, as they have been 

through it many times before, along with supporting people being 

fired from Catholic organizations because of  their orientation or 

marital status. Dignity Detroit was the last local chapter still having 

Mass in a Catholic chapel. Another local group, Fortunate Families, 

a parents, allies and LGBTQ group, was recently given the same 

penalty.  

Continued on Page 8 
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As the vice-president, I have served as a de-facto pastoral minister 

to our community. I am concerned about what will happen to our 

members if  we can no longer gather for Mass each week. Some 

people may leave the Roman Catholic Church for more welcoming 

denominations which have already sent expressions of  welcome. 

Others may choose to abandon organized religion altogether, as 

many LGBTQ+ persons have already done, based on interactions 

we have had while staffing our table at PRIDE. And others may 

attend Mass at a parish that at least is not overtly hostile, or even be 

welcoming, but it won’t be the same. We decorated for seasons and 

holy days, we enjoyed fellowship after Mass, worked on service 

projects together, celebrated our anniversaries and served as 

liturgical ministers, and mourned our dead. 

The Archbishop, and his surrogate, Bishop Battersby have power, 

and they have decided to use it in this way, at this time. We are 

sorry he could not have joined us for liturgy, which we planned to 

invite him to do at our meeting with him, which has been pretty 

much made moot by his letter to the priests of  the Archdiocese. It 

would seem that the Archbishop has bigger issues to focus on, 

based on news reports of  the last several years of  the priest sexual 

abuse scandal, priest shortage and others.  

The whole Catholic world is without Eucharistic celebrations 

because of  the COVID 19 disease – truly epic in its effects. We are 

hopeful that when the pandemic is over, and sacramental life can 

be resumed, Dignity Detroit will have found a way to continue its 

ministry. Please support us in prayer until that day comes.  
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IHM South African AIDS Outreach 
Dignity Detroit comes through again with flying colors!! 

 

Our special collection on March 8th raised just over $1,000 for the 

IHM AIDS Ministry Outreach program in South Africa.  If you were 

not able to be with us on March 8th, you can mail your donation to 

our P O Box (558, Royal Oak, MI  48068).  In the Memo field, please 

write AIDS Ministry Program.  Please make your contribution no 

later than April 15th.  Thank you!!  Please write IHM AIDS Ministry in 

the memo field. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Elections 
 

Nominations are now being accepted for our upcoming Council 

Elections that will be held in May.  We will be electing a President, 

Treasurer, and Social Chair.  Each office is a two year term that 

begins on July 1st.  Candidates must be a member of Dignity Detroit 

by March 1st in order to be eligible to run for office.   

 

Intent to Run Forms are available from a member of 

the Election Committee:  Claudia, Mike or Denise. 
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Two Ways to HELP Dignity Detroit without spending 

any more $$$$.... 

 Register your Kroger Plus card at: 

 www.krogercommunityrewards.com 

 If you don’t have a Kroger Plus card—you 

can sign up for one a any location’s customer 

service counter.  

 Click on Sign In/Register 

 Most participants are new online customers, 

so they must click on SIGN UP TODAY in 

the ‘New Customer?’ box. 

 Sign up for a Kroger Rewards Account by 

entering zip code, clicking on favorite store, 

entering your email address and creating a 

password, agreeing to the terms and 

conditions 

 You will then get a message to check your 

email inbox and click on the link within the 

body of the email. 

 Click on My Account and use your email 

address and password to proceed to the next 

step. 

 Click on Edit Kroger Community 

Rewards information and input your 

Kroger Plus card number. 

 Dignity Detroit’s Kroger # is TD036 

 Remember to use your Kroger Plus each time 

that you visit Kroger.  Using the above # 

does not change anything regarding Kroger 

Fuel Points that you also earn.  

 Use the following web address: 

 smile.amazon.com 

 Make sure that you are signed 

in to your Amazon account 

 Designate Dignity Detroit as 

your desired charity recipient 

 Shop as you normally would 

and we receive a portion of  the 

proceeds.  

 However, you need to ensure 

that you shop at : 

 smile.amazon.com 
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Dignity Detroit meets every Sunday 

evening at 6:00pm in the Sacred Heart 

Chapel at the School at Marygrove.  

8425 W. McNichols @ Wyoming 

Please join us! 
All Are Welcome! 

Contact us at: 

Postal Mail:  P.O. Box 558, Royal Oak, MI 

48068-0558 

Voice-mail:  (313) 278-4786 

Email:  dignitydetroit74@yahoo.com 

Website: www.dignitydetroit.org 

Ken Wojciak 
 

Interior/exterior painting 
Free estimates 
313- 319- 7712 

KenWojciak@gmail.com 
 
 

 

Modern Tax & Accounting Service 

Inc 

Serving You Professionally Since 1983 

Robert B Babut 

Senior Tax Accountant 
Dignity Detroit Member 

 
445 W Woodruff Ave Hazel Park MI 48030 
700 Towner St Ypsilanti MI 48198 

 
                  Member 

 

 

 

  
(248) 544Ŀ2002 or (734) 485Ŀ4800 
rbabut@moderntaxservice.com 
www.moderntaxservice.com 
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SAVE  THE  DATES:  
Dignity Detroit 46th 

Anniversary  
Celebration 

 
 

Dinner Dance:   
Saturday, May 16, 2020 

 

Anniversary Liturgy:  
Sunday, May 17, 2020 

https://www.natptax.com/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjfoq3al7TfAhUBXq0KHUwZBWsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fkindercommentary.wordpress.com%2F2016%2F05%2F11%2Fthe-churchs-response-to-the-lgbt-community-ex-gay-ministries-and-beyond

